
February 2024 

2nd- NSPCC Number Day 

5th– Children’s Mental 
Health week begins 

6th– Internet Safety Day 

12th-16th-– Half term  

19th– INSET DAY 

20th– Pupils back 

23rd– Stand Up to Bullying 

March 2024 

1st– St David’s Day (wear 
red!) 

5th– Multiplication Times 
Table Check- Parent Work-
shop - year 4 

7th– World Book Day 

11th– Parent Consultations  

11th– British Science Week 
begins  

14th– Pi Day 

18th- Parent Consulta-
tions  

28th– School finishes at 
1:30pm 

29th March 12th April-–
half term 

April 2024 

15th– Pupils back 

22nd– Earth Day 2024 

See our website  

calendar for more 

dates!  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a very busy Spring Term so far.  One key element that we have 
been working on is Phonics and Reading across the school.   
At Earlsmead, we believe that reading is the gateway to all learning.  Home 
reading plays a vital part in developing confident readers. 
 
There can be few things as powerful as regularly reading to a young child.  It 
has astonishing benefits for children - comfort, reassurance, confidence, se-
curity, relaxation, happiness and fun!  Give your child time and your full 
attention when reading them a story tells them they matter.  It builds self-
esteem, vocabulary, connection and even improves their sleeping patterns! 
 
Over Spring 1 we offered Reading Workshops for parents for Early Years, Key 
Stage 1 and Key Stage 2.  These were very well attended and I thank those of 
who came along.  We are hoping to develop an area of the website where 
recordings of such workshops can be uploaded for parents to watch later or 
catch up on anything they missed. 
 
Please try to read with your children every day.  There are three things that 
children can do to get better at reading:  READ, READ and READ!!! 
 
I wish you all a happy and safe break over the half-term holiday and look for-
ward to welcoming children back on Tuesday, 20th February (Monday 19th 
is a staff training day) at 8.45am sharp for PARCs (Practise 
and ReCall Sessions). 
 
I am also very excited to see the 'What is Science?' home learning projects 
when the children return!! 
 
 

Ms Graham 
Headteacher 



School starts at  8.45am ,all children should be in their classrooms at this 
time.  
Our attendance target is 96%. We must make every effort to ensure 
that all children are in school everyday unless they are ill.   
The table below shows class attendance percentages for Spring 1 term 
(10th Jan— 06th Feb 2024) 



 

Congratulations to the following children who received awards for positive      
behaviour for learning this half-term!   

Ash:  

Emmanuel 

Alia 

Zerya 

Naomi  

Alefiya 

Ayan 

Zerya  

 

Manuka:   

Zack 

Rokan 

Sakina  

Supyan 

Abdullah  

Kavin 

Jeremiah  

Tahib 

Redwood:   

Mahibah 

Yohan 

Elias 

Nawaf 

Jiyansh  

Giulia 

Naeamah 

Dhyan 

 

Cedar: 

Darius 

Abisha 

Elizabeth 

Jalaal 

Swara 

Siyuja 

Momin  

Swara 

Cherry:   

Alex 

Rihan 

Abdulrazaq 

Reign 

Myra 

Rudra 

Musa 

Kabisa 

Maple:  

Omar 

Reashvi 

Rachel 

Keziah 

Siraj 

Amelia 

Sofia 

Meranti: 

Sami 

Nour 

Naya  

Micaiah 

Raiyan 

Eden 

 

Birch: 

Haleema 

Aryoub 

Kevington  

Andreea 

Nidhi  

Sadiq 

Vinit 

Sakina 

 

Sycamore:   

Aaron 

Lena 

Noor 

Bhaviya 

Yagana 

Izaan 

Ruman  

Carson  

Greenheart:   

Lamar 

Heda  

Eli 

Ishan 

Insiyah 

Angelina 

Sakshana  

Pari 

 

Elm: 

Shreyans 

Raqib 

Mura 

Ayat 

Diya 

Hanzala 

Emmanuel  

Mina  



 

Parents Open Sessions 

It was lovely to see so many parents joining their children 

for foundation subjects! 



 
Mrs Patel’s Saplings Farewell Tea Party 

On Thursday 25th January 2024, Saplings classes held a posh tea party so they could say 
a big thank you and goodbye to Mrs Patel.  

The staff and children dressed for the occasion and drank tea, hot chocolate or squash 
poured from tea pots. Crackers were pulled and they all read out and listened to each 
other’s facts or jokes. 

Mrs Patel said it was the best tea party she had ever been to! 



 

Nursery have been finding out all about the police.  

They had lots of fun pretending to be police officers.  

PC Johnny came to visit too! 



 

Reception have been learning about senses in geography. 

They went on a senses walk outside where they discussed 

what they could see, hear, touch and smell! 



Earlsmead Sports Page 

Our boy's football team participated in a football tournament 
this half-term and performed very well. We are very proud of 
their effort and results, winning 2 of the 4 games they played! 

Our netball team made an excellent start to the league we are in, winning 
the first 2 games 10-1 and 11-1! They have just 2 more games to play. We 
have a great chance of making it through to the finals. All the best! 



 

Years 4 & 5 have been creating food art... 

… and Year 6 have been creating timelines! 



 

 
Year 5 trip to London Aquarium  



 

Year 1 had a visit from Ms Martin who brought in her favourite childhood toy. 

Holiday Home Learning Project: What is Science? 

We’d like the children to complete a 3D home learning project answering the question:  What is science?   
Be as creative as you want, but here are some ideas to get you thinking: 
 
* Make a model solar system in a shoe box. 
* Make a papier-mache animal and label the body parts. 
* Show the results of an experiment that you've designed and carried out. 
* Create an artwork that shows how science has helped the world. 
Many more ideas have also been shared by Ms Graham on the School Story. Please bring your wonderful 
creations in on the Tuesday and Wednesday after half term! 



 

NSPCC Number Day– 2nd February 2024 

https://scissettmiddle.com/news/2024-01-26-nspcc-number-day-friday-2-february-dress-differently


 



 

LATENESS AND ATTENDANCE MATTERS! 
EVERY DAY COUNTS! 

                                What to do if your child is absent. 

         CALL US ON 0208 864 5546 BEFORE 9.30AM  

                         ON FIRST DAY OF ABSENCE. 

We attempt to contact home for any unexplained absences. This ensures that all our pupils are 
accounted for and safe, especially as some older children walk to school on their own. 

What to do if your child is late for school.  

OUR SCHOOL DAY BEGINS AT 8.45am. Gate opens at 8.40am. 

Lateness is a persistent problem at the school and we are hoping to reduce the 
amount of  pupils who are late this term. Ultimately it is your responsibility as 
a parent/carer to ensure your child arrives to school on time, however we do 
realise that matters out of your control can affect your child getting to school at 8.45am. All we 
ask is that you do your best to get your child to school on time and let us know if there are any 
underlying problems preventing this. We are always happy to listen.                                                             

Thank You 

Thank you to all those parents who contact school without delay if their children are late or 

unable to attend, for any reason. 

 LATENESS MATTERS! 

Have you ever started trying to watch a T.V programme that has been on 

for 10 minutes?  It’s hard to get in to and we often just give up. 

This is what it is like if your child misses the start of a lesson. Vital bits of 

information are gone and their confidence is undermined. 

At Earlsmead we monitor children who are late to school and the frequency this occurs. In   
cases where a child persistently arrives at school after the register is closed (8:55am) and has 
received 8 Unauthorised Late Marks within a period of 10 weeks in term time, an Educational 

Penalty Notice (EPN) from the London Borough of Harrow will be issued. 

Each and every day at school is important for your child’s future. We fill every 

minute of our pupil’s time at Earlsmead. We want the best for each and every 

child! 



 

Please remember for the safety of the children, we are a nut free 

school.  

Lunches should not include any food containing nuts eg.            

biscuits, cakes, or chocolate spreads like Nutella as many                

contain nuts.  

Please DO NOT pack any fizzy 

drinks,  chocolate or crisps as 

they are ok for treat foods but 

not a healthy packed lunch.  

DO NOT pack any foods containing nuts. 

Healthy Packed Lunches 

Get some fresh ideas for healthy packed lunches from the NHS here:   

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes/ 



 



 



 



 


